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       Indian River Citrus League

P. O. Box 690007     Vero Beach, FL 32969     Phone (772) 562-2728     Fax (772) 562-2577

Email:  Info@ircitrusleague.org

	


July 18, 2007

Docket Number APHIS-2007-0022

Regulatory Analysis and Development

USDA/APHIS/PPD, Station 3A-03.8

4700 River Road, Unit 118

Riverdale, MD 20737-1238

Dear Sir or Madam:





The following are the comments of the Indian River Citrus League on the following proposed rule:  Citrus Canker; Movement of Fruit From Quarantined Areas, Docket No. APHIS-2007-0022.

The Indian River Citrus League represents 1,000 citrus growers, and 21 affiliated packinghouses in a six county area on Florida’s east coast.  The Indian River region is the largest grapefruit growing area in the world and has more at stake in the published rule then any other entity.    The Indian River region currently contains approximately 150,000 commercial acres of citrus that is primarily shipped in the fresh fruit channels, both domestically and internationally.  

On behalf of our entire grower membership I want to express their support for the rule and of the department’s hard work in moving this important rule forward.  The citrus season historically begins around October 1 of each year thus it is extremely important that this rule is in place on October 1.  Delays would create distribution problems in the market place and downward pressure on our grower returns. 

During the 2006-07 season, we are unaware of any inadvertent transshipments of Florida citrus to citrus producing states, thus we suggest that any request for extension of the current comment period is driven by economics and not science.

This science-based rule is well founded and we urge its approval.

Sincerely,
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Douglas C. Bournique

Executive Vice President

cc:  IRCL Board of Directors

      JCILC

